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The Line-Item Veto and the American Economy 
      The economic case for giving the President line-item veto authority rests on two facts: The 
Federal government spends too much, and the legislative process is biased in favor of spending 
increases.  

      Beyond a minimum level, government spending stifles economic expansion, crowds out 
private investment, slows productivity growth and retards job creation. Consistent results from 
empirical studies reveal that once total government spending in the United States exceeds about 
18 to 20 percent of GDP, it has detrimental economic consequences.  

      Between the end of the World War II and the mid-1970s, annual real economic growth 
averaged about 3.5 percent in the U.S. Today, there is a consensus that the long-run real 
economic growth rate does not exceed about 2.5 percent. Annual productivity growth rates 
between 1950 and the mid-1970s were in the range of 3.0 to 3.5 percent. Today, productivity 
growth averages about 1.0 percent a year.  

      A growing body of economic research indicates that the underlying cause of this fall off in 
economic performance is the growth in the size of government. During the post-war era, while 
total federal revenues as a share of GDP deviated little from about 19 percent, spending has risen 
continuously, averaging 18 percent in the 1950s, 19 percent in the 1960s, 21 percent in the 1970s 
and 23 percent in the 1980s and 1990s. Combined state, local and federal spending has gone 
from about 25 percent of GDP in 1950 to 34 percent today.  

      For 25 consecutive years, Congress has been unable to reverse the growth of Federal 
spending and pass a balanced budget. The goal of the line-item veto is to fundamentally 
change the budget process in favor of spending restraint. Line-item veto authority would give 
the President the means to break the spending trap known as the "pork barrel" in which Congress 
funds myriad programs that confer benefits on special interests and narrow constituencies but 
which have no significant national purpose or justification.  

      The experience of the states is illustrative. Forty-three governors currently enjoy some form 
of the line-item veto. According to a 1989 study by the Heritage Foundation, the use of the line-
item veto in those states decreases expenditures by an average of 1.5 percent. If the line-item 
veto were to have a similar impact on Federal spending today, the budget deficit for 1995 
would be almost $23 billion less.  

 

For More Information Please Contact: House Republican Conference, 202-225-5107; CATO Institute, 202-842-
0200; The Heritage Foundation, 202-546-4400; Republican Governor's Association, 202-863-8587; National 
Taxpayers Union, 202-543-1300; Advisory Commission on Intergovernmental Relations 202-653-5540; 
National Association of State Budget Officers, 202-624-5382 and American Legislative Exchange Council, 
202-466-3800.  
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